
Catawba Advisory Council 

Meeting Report 

10/12/2022 

5:30-7pm at Twin Oast Brewery 

Meeting Attendees: 

 Dennis Patthoff – Friends of Ottawa County Parks President 

 Jack Madison – Advisory Council liaison and Park District Board Member 

 Heidi Cline – Advisory Council Member and Friends of Ottawa County Parks Board Member 

 Judy Indorf – Park District Board Member 

 Larry Indorf - Citizen 

 Jannah Wilson – Park District Executive Director 

 Bob Osterling – Advisory Council Member 

The group discussed the upcoming Catawba Islander Trail and Greenway Open House on October 26th. 

Jannah Wilson mentioned it would be great to have members of the Catawba Advisory Council in 

attendance in order to provide information about the project. 

The group discussed the public survey and the importance of having the survey available to the public. 

Jannah Wilson mentioned the postcard mailing with survey link and Open House information will be 

mailed to 2,300 residents on Catawba Island. 

The group reviewed the Phase 1 maps and three alternate routes.  

The group reviewed the letter to property owners who own property on the planned trail route(s), or 

adjacent to the trail routes.  

The group discussed and reviewed the photo renderings of the trail. The group suggested a few 

modifications in order to better showcase the trail. Jannah Wilson will submit the changes to the graphic 

designer. Heidi Cline mentioned the renderings will be great way to represent our ideas. Dennis Patthoff 

mentioned it would be beneficial to have additional photos of other types of trail features such as stone 

walls and other natural trail barriers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


